

December 4, 2024

Town of Warner 5 East Main Street Warner, NH 03278

c/o Kathy Frenette, Town Administrator, administrator@warnernh.gov Clyde Carson, Finance Director, ccarson@warnernh.gov

Dear Warner,

The Steering Committee for the InvestNH Municipal Planning & Zoning Grant Program reviewed your submission for the Housing Opportunity Planning (HOP) Grant. The purpose of this grant is to assist those municipalities looking to increase housing opportunities through community engagement and regulatory change.

I am pleased to inform you that the Steering Committee has approved your application and scope of work for \$27,930 as requested.

In addition to the monetary award, participation in Housing Academy is a key benefit of this program and is designed to help build or further develop local capacity as it relates to housing matters. To that end, and if you have not already done so, we encourage all awardees to recruit volunteer community members to participate alongside designated staff. More information on Housing Academy can be found online at <a href="https://nhops.ncb/nho

At your earliest convenience, please confirm your acknowledgment and acceptance of this award by responding to the email sent to you. We will also look for your fully executed Grant Agreement (attached separately) and confirmation of your primary and alternate point of contacts for this grant.

If you have not yet selected a consultant, please visit <u>NHHOPgrants.org</u> to view our <u>List of Qualified Consultants.</u> If you would like to work with a consultant who is not currently on this list, or if your community requires a competitive process, please contact us to discuss further.

Finally, in all public acknowledgments, we ask that you note this award as being received from the InvestNH Municipal Planning & Zoning Grant Program, funded by the NH Department of Business and Economic Affairs as part of the \$100 million InvestNH Initiative with ARPA State Fiscal Recovery funds. This award will be administered jointly by NH Housing, Plan NH, and UNH Cooperative Extension.

On behalf of the Steering Committee, congratulations!

Tiffany Tononi McNamara Steering Committee Chair

Executive Director | Plan New Hampshire